
Regal Corporcite Hendqudrters

(865) 922-1123 office
(Q6S) 922-3188 fax
101 E. Btount Avenue

KnoxviHe. TN 37920-1605
REGmovies.com

April 29, 2020
fARN N<
rcnsau,

Via Facsimile, E-MaiI and Ccrlificd Miijj
John Ashcr

Oregon Rapid Response Coordinator
Office of Community Colleges and Workforce Development
Higher Hducation CoordinatEng Coinniission
875 Union Street NE

Salem, OR 97311
Fax:503-947-1668

iohn.c.cisher^/lorei'.on.iHiv

Re Action Notice

Dear Mr. Asher:

On or about March ] 7,2020, in rcspon.se to a series of local governmental shutdown

orders and federal and CDC guidance recommending social distancing. Regal Cinemas

temporarily ciosecl the following Oregon location to the public, resulting in a temporary
furlough of most employees:

• 7329 SW Bridgeport Road, Tigard, OR 97224

At tlic time these temporary furloughs were announced. Regal did not believe tliere

was a reasonable probability that the luriouyhs would lasl more than Ibm- to six weeks.

However, Regal has dclcrmined tliat while it is still unlikely, it is now reasonably
foreseeable tlial these furloughs could, at least in part, last for a sufficient duration to

qualify i\s layoffs amounting to "employment lo.sses" under applicabie law. Regal has

come to tliis detcmnnation in light of recent interveniny and extended applicable
yovernmcntal shutdown orders (including Governor Brown's March 23, 2020 Stay at

Home Order), intervening and extended federal and CDC yuidancc regarding social

distancing, and additiona) data and analysis revealing the impact of the COVID-19 crisis
on RcgaPs financial condition. Therefore, Regal is providing this notice regarding the
furlouyhs out of an abundance of caution.



in light of the foregoing, and given the rapid pace at which this situation has
developed. Regal is providing as much notice as is possible under the circumstances. The

furloughs went into effect on March 17, 2020 (or within 14 days of that dme)nncl affected
the following numbers of'cmpioyees:

Location

7329 SW Bridyeporl Road, TJgard, OR 97224

Number of Affected Employees

68

All affected employees have been notiHcct of their furlough dates and that thcir

furloughs arc anticipated to be temporary. There will nol be any bumping rights foratfected
employees-—thai is, employees wilt not be able to displace more junior employees out of

Iheirjob positions as a result of these furloughs.

Please contact me ifyou have any questions or wanl additional infbrmalion

concerning this mailer.

Sincerely,

ec:

Mayor Jason Snidcr

Tigard City Council
13125SWHa!lBlvd.
Tigard, OR 97223
.lason^tiyard-or.L'ov
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Lorie Walker
Vice President of Legal AfTmrs
iorie.wulker@regalcinenias.com


